	IMPORTANT DATES

Move to USR or Upper-Upper Pasture: Feb 16 or 17
Next Board Meeting: Feb. 13, 6:45 p.m. at Eddie’s

Read these minutes online, see note under “web access” below




OHA Board Meeting
January 15, 2008, 6:45-9:15 p.m.

At the home of Georgia & Lenny Williams
Board Members present: Fred, Eddie, Bev, Morris, Kim, Renée & Georgia 

● Agenda and November minutes approved 
● Treasurers Report

Bev spent a considerable amount of time reconciling the checking account statements with Quicken. We have a balance that covers all of our obligations. There is enough in our checking balance and CD for unexpected contingencies. All work hours and dues are paid. Kudos to all! There are some work hour deposits for persons who have new second horse spaces, which have not been billed yet. Some investigation remains to determine the exact amount that every member has deposited for work hours, as the requirement has changed over time. Billing will go out for Fall 2007 personal hay purchases soon. The budget will be reviewed again in June. We give accolades to Bev, for the accounting work done so far.

● Pasture rotation and the Annual Grazing Plan (AGP)


Morris did a considerable amount of schedule coordination in the hopes of conforming to EBMUD’s AGP credit requirements. A proposed rotation schedule will set us up to hopefully achieve a 7.5% rent credit next year. The total rent credit, added to our capital improvements credit cannot exceed 50% of the rent. EBMUD has a goal of balancing adequate grazing without overgrazing and has outlined criteria requiring rotations and rest periods for each pasture to achieve this ideal balance. The board authorized Morris to present the schedule with one revision to avoid the Memorial Day weekend to EBMUD, which may want to revise it some more. OHA will try and avoid holiday weekend moves when all hands are needed for moves, if possible.

● Pasture rotation schedule


The horses will move the weekend of Feb. 16, after feeding is concluded, (Elise will coordinate) from the Pond Pasture to either the Upper Sullivan OR the Upper Upper pasture. The best pasture selection will be determined based on the availability of grass, rain and mud conditions as we get closer to the dates. The horses will be in the Upper Sullivan OR the Upper Upper pasture about 4 weeks before moving to the other of those 2 pastures. Work parties will be organized to reconfigure the hub as needed for these moves.

Projections for the next moves are:

▪ About March 15: Move to the Upper Upper OR the Upper Sullivan Ranch pasture, for about 4 weeks. 

▪ About April 13: Move to the pond pasture, for about 5-6 weeks.


Please note that move dates are tentative and could be altered depending on rain, grass, and other changes in conditions.

● Board member work hours for Board meetings

Our rules currently limit the work hours credit for attending board meetings to 1.5 hours per meeting, less time than these meetings traditionally take. A suggestion to remove this cap in order to reflect the actual work done and make it more attractive for persons to serve was discussed; including whether it would be proper for the Board to make this decision without member input, and when such a decision should take effect. Discussion ensued touching on the history of Board service, the meaning of volunteering in cooperatives and the pros and cons of this suggestion. The Board is considering how such a decision should be made, including the possibility of a member poll. We voted to have Kim create a poll for consideration and this topic will be considered again at a future meeting.

● Hub configuration and new water trough
EBMUD has agreed to the installation of a second water trough that will eliminate the need for a hub around the current green water trough. The board will seek the assistance of interested members to plan the exact placement of the trough and reconfigured fences in accordance with EBMUD constraints and our safety concerns.

● Personal Hay for Sale at OHA


The hay from the Lower Pasture will be moved to the Red Barn, later there will be hay left over from the pond barn. There is also excess grass hay in the red barn. Hay for personal use is now available at the cost of $16.50 per bale for either alfalfa or alfalfa/grass hay. The accounting sheet is in the Red Barn to mark off personal hay use. No partial bales will be sold. If you do not need an entire bale please ask other members to share hay or split the cost with you. Remember to mark down for every bale you take.

● Possible new shed

Bids are being solicited for moving a used wooden 8 x 12 Tuff Shed to our pasture from the Tri-Cities Horseman's former lease in Martinez. 

● OHA Pasture Maintenance and Repair by Area – on the Web

A list of prioritized projects is available on the website. Click on the “Projects” link in the left column of the “Members Only” area. Each pasture manager is named and their phone number available. Call them to see if those tasks are still available. If you think of another task that needs to be done, contact the pasture manager for that area. There is also a list available in the tack shed.


The Board considered a request that we install more quarter-by-dust in the old stalls and the area behind the Pavilion because of the excessive mud in the winter. Since quarter-by-dust sinks into the ground within a year or so, the $250 expenditure for the old stalls and $750 for the back ’40 was tabled in favor of investigating other ways to mitigate the mud that would last longer. It was also pointed out that EBMUD does not want the old stalls used in the winter and that their use in the winter is automatically curtailed by said mud. There was a motion to add feeders in the N Corral and Back '40 for $89 each which didn't pass, other alternatives will be looked at before action is taken..

● Stall use and waste hay and manure


There are concerns about the large amount of waste hay being piled up behind the Taj Manure. It was suggested that members with large amounts of waste hay (including straw) should haul their used material away themselves, if possible, to some other place. A new system for managing manure placement in the Taj Manure was discussed and will be fleshed out and communicated to the membership.


A discussion regarding stall use was postponed to a future board meeting. In the meantime, Fred will compose an email to the membership regarding existing protocols for stall and ring pasture use practices.

● Horse changes

Wakean has bought Enya and Vibeke has bought Dovey from Christie. Christie is bringing in two Fox Trotter's soon to fill her vacated spaces.

● Vet clinics


Spring vet clinic dates are being coordinated and members will be informed by e-mail. Reminder regarding wormers: Members are to worm their horses four times a year. OHA provides wormers in December and June, or close to those times; the vet clinics in the spring and fall are two logical times to meet the worming requirement.

● AUM’s


Our pasture rent is based on Animal Unit Months (AUMs). If too many horses are on the pasture our rent goes up. If a horse is off the pasture it needs to be communicated to Renée who is doing the pasture census, which informs EBMUD as to how many horses are on the pasture. Several horses were off the pasture for an extended period of time in the last year. Renée will figure out which horses were away, in order to avoid overpaying on our rent

● Thank you’s: “It takes a village …”
Renee & Richard: Checked that water source flowed well before move & checked the fence line.

Gailyn: Moved mineral block to LLP.

Jim, Christie, Jim’s son, David, Renee, & Pam’s son: Dug, pulled, dug some more, then sledge hammered Scout’s hazard” out of existence.

Sara: Moved hazard debris.

Alice, Pam, Sara & Julie: Relocated electric fence line for more space around EBMUD Transect

David, Renee & Ariane: Moved feeding fence to encompass gate.

Morris: Walked and did minor repairs to the LSR fence line to make sure it's intact and the charger turned on before the release.

Richard: Moved chargers and connected them.

Doug: Sawed off El Toyonal post remnant (by the Lower Pasture gate).

Alice: Flagged divider fence for greater visibility.

Harvey, Fred, Georgia & Renee: Built last minute barrier fence at bottom of LLP meadow paralleling Wildcat Canyon Road 

Richard: Disconnected chargers and moved them back to Ring Pasture & Pond barn.

Morris: Assembled a new grazing rotation schedule for Board and EBMUD approval

Bev: Reconciled the checking account to Quicken.

*Apologies to anyone who we missed, please let Georgia or Renée know what you did and we will add you next month.

● Web Access
Go to http://www.orindahorsemen.org/, log on (or request access); go to “Members Only” (upper right). If you forgot your password, simply click the request-new-password link on the left. You will receive an email within minutes with a new web address that will allow you to log on at any time during the following 24 hours and update your password. To read OHA minutes online: log on, go to the “Members Only” area and click on “OHA Board, Meeting Minutes.” Again, the project list is also on the website.
The next board meeting will be: Wednesday, Feb. 13 at 6:45 p.m. at Eddie and Jim Reiter’s. Address: 83 Silverwood Drive, Lafayette, 94549, Hm: (925) 284-3358. Please send suggestions for agenda items to Fred by Friday 2/8/07 so he can create an agenda and distribute it in advance.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Georgia Williams, Recording Secretary.


